



# T LIBERTARIAN

## PARTY HISTORICAL PRESERVATION COMMITTEE

### **MEETING SUMMARY January 24, 2018**

Date and Time: Wednesday, January 24, 2018 @4pm Mountain

Where: Online: Zoom

Committee

Attendees: Caryn Ann Harlos, Ed Fochler, Joe Dehn

Member

Attendees: Andrew Martin Kolstee

Meeting was called to order at 4:04 pm after some informal discussion. The partial Minutes/Summary from January 10, 2018 were reviewed with some corrections made. The completed summary will be sent via email to the Committee for further review and then submitted for approval at the next meeting.

**Records Archive Update:** Sarah Ellsworth and Sarah Stewart will be working at the records archive while I am out in Arizona.

**Nolan Archive:** Dr. Buchman was not present for the meeting and is going to be very busy through January.

**Categories:** Andrew Kolstee has one image category template working (Template:Image Tag People) and provided an example. He is working on expanding it to work with tagging more than one person. Joe Dehn suggested creating a universal template with more fields to include items such as place, date, event, etc. Ed Fochler suggested changing the field names from using the word "tag" as potentially confusing as the template is expanded out to include other fields. Decisions will need to be made on category use once we have a more complete template.

Caryn Ann Harlos has been continuing cleaning up sub-categories in the "People" category.

A user suggested an "Under Construction" template. Andrew will create.

**Volunteers:** There has not been regular performance from the current batch of volunteers, but each project that is done is appreciated. David Demarest will be



# T LIBERTARIAN

## PARTY HISTORICAL PRESERVATION COMMITTEE

picking up items at the next LNC meeting to bring to Liz Botkin to scan. The lady who will be coming from overseas will be arriving at the beginning of February to spend a week at the archives.

**Yahoo Discussion Lists:** Caryn Ann still has retrieval of these archives on a to-do list.

**Audio/Video Tapes:** Caryn Ann has been communicating with the video vendors and expects that the next batch might be ready before our next meeting.

**Lyrasis:** Caryn Ann is still working on batching to send to Lyrasis.

**Alternative 1980:** Joe D. has come to the conclusion that Alt '80 was not in fact a convention and should be categorized as a fundraising/rally event. He found a copy of the invitation for the event in the Hoover collection. It was held remotely in Holiday Inns across the country. He did take a photograph of the invitation to add to the Alt '80 page. Joe will also be correcting the LPedia page to conform to these discoveries. Caryn Ann explained to James Gholston that she would upload the full video file to our server so that he could obtain better images. (After this meeting, she confirmed that she cannot upload it as it would take over a week and that James would need to provide a drive.)

**Site Statistics:** Ed has been looking into this but our software was upgraded in the interim, and he needs to upgrade our testing version to this version.

**Hoover Institution:** Joe has been making inventories of the boxes and will be uploading them.

**Multi-Page PDF Reference:** Ed noted there is an Adobe standard with “#pagenumber” which in some browsers will put up a specific page from a PDF. If it does not work with a specific browser, the link will just go to the first page of the document. It is working on desktop Chrome but not desktop Safari. Since it is a published standard, it should become more common. Ed believes that Wikipedia is using an internal preview function that we do not have access to.

Meeting adjourned at 4:42 Mountain.

**Citations:** Andrew created a template for easy citations.



**Home Page:** Ed noted that the image on the home page is not being thumb-nailed so a 10mb image is being loaded. Caryn Ann will put in a support request to MyWikis.

**Next meeting is set for February 7, 2018 at 4pm Mountain.**